Submission  Peter Woods

Health (Fluoridation of Drinking Water) Amendment Bill
At the 2014 Kapiti Annual Plan hearings evidence was heard from dental and medical experts from both sides of the fluoridation debate.  The Capital & Coast District Health Board gave graphic evidence of gross dental decay in fluoridated Wellington – a clear indication that fluoridation is not working.  They also said that if Kapiti stopped fluoridation they could expect an increase in dental decay.  They provided no evidence to support this claim.  

Now Timaru stopped fluoridation in 1984, Ashburton stopped fluoridation in 2002 and New Plymouth stopped fluoridation in late 2011. So why don’t the District Health Board prove their point by using dental statistics from these communities?
No they can’t because according to official Ministry of Health data from Timaru, Ashburton and New Plymouth, dental decay rates are steadily declining in those towns.  (Fluoride-Free NZ provided this evidence to all those present at the hearing).
How can the public have any confidence in District Health Boards when they are prepared to make false statements to a local body annual plan hearing?  They are either wilfully ignorant of their own statistics or are prepared to parrot the party line “fluoridation is safe and effective” when they have absolutely no evidence to back up that claim.

The Health (Fluoridation of Drinking Water) amendment Bill does not require district health boards to consider the scientific evidence on the harmful effects of ingesting fluoride.  This I believe is a grave omission.

Note: There are no scientific studies that I am aware of that show fluoride is safe to ingest.

